
 

 

Proposed Enrolment Scheme 
 

 
  
Kia ora koutou  
 
Te Tāhuhu o te Mātauranga | The Ministry of Education, are currently working with the board of 
Nga Tawa Diocesan School to formalise an enrolment scheme for our school under Section 72 of 
the Education and Training Act 2020. An enrolment scheme is required as we currently receive 
more applications for day-girl places than are available. As a state integrated school, Nga Tawa 
Diocesan School has a maximum roll that determines the number of day student places available - 
the maximum roll for day girls is currently set at 40.  
 
For our school the enrolment scheme is essentially a formalising of the internal enrolment policy 
currently operated by the school. It is anticipated an enrolment scheme will be in place part-way 
through Term 1 2025 to assist in processing applications for the 2026 school year. Note: there are 
no changes to the applications already approved for 2025.  
 
As part of this process, we are now inviting public submissions from the wider community on the 
proposed scheme. A copy of the scheme can be viewed on the Ministry of Education consultation 
website, or via the school website or office. Submissions close 17 January 2025 and can be made 
via the website link below:  
 
https://www.education.govt.nz/have-your-say/nga-tawa-diocesan-school-enrolment-
scheme/details  
 
All submissions are confidential and will be considered as part of the final report. If you would 
prefer, you may address any questions or comments to John Dale of Te Tāhuhu o te Mātauranga | 
The Ministry of Education via John.Dale@education.govt.nz  
 
Ngā mihi 
Lesley Carter  
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